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Chair Morita, Vice-Chair Coffman, and members ofthe House Committee on Energy &
Environmental Protection, Chair McKelvey, Vice-Chair Choy and members of the House
Committee on Economic Revitalization, Business, & Military Affairs, I am Ron Baird, Chief
Executive Officer ofthe Natural Energy Laboratory of Hawaii Authority, located in Kailua­
Kona.

NELHA is the leader in stimulating the development of alternative energy in Hawai'i.
There are currently four alternative energy projects underway; solar thermal, solar concentrating,
wind energy, and biofuels from algae. In the past year, the companies pursuing these projects
have spent over $17 million in capital dollars and created 25 new, permanent, high technology
jobs in addition to numerous construction jobs. We are presently trying to encourage a renewable
waste-to-energy plant to locate at NELHA. It would represent a capital investment of between
$100 and $150 million, create 29 full-time jobs, produce 6 to 8 megawatts of electrical power
and perhaps 140,000 to 190,000 barrels of biodiesel or biojet on an annual basis.

NELHA itself has a request for proposal in the issuance process for private industry to
come and build a scale-up OTEC plant, using the $19.9 million 55" pump system the state built
originally for that purpose.

NELHA also had filed a RFP for the construction and operation of a 1 to 3 megawatt
photovoltaic array. This unit, if successfully built by private enterprise, would, we believe,
significantly reduce the cost of electricity to run the many pumps NELHA operates to bring
seawater to its tenants.
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About 60% to 70% of the cost of delivering that lifeblood water --- thousands of gallons
per minute - to the tenants is electricity. The phenomenal increase in oil prices last spring and
summer not only pointed out the state's vulnerability to fuel prices but also NELHA's. In the
first quarter, we exceeded our budgeted amount for electricity. Based on tenant projection of
water needs, both seawater and fresh water over the next biennium and being sharply aware of
the possibility ofenergy prices rising during that time period, we budgeted for an increase in
energy expenses of$659,190 in the next fiscal year and $2,041,529 in the second year of the
biennium.

The simple fact is, however, most ofthe tenants are aquaculturalists - farmers - and the
cost ofthis raw material- seawater - is a major item for many of them. Unless some means is
found to reduce the cost of production of seawater and labor already has been over
reduced and maintenance is under budgeted these important contributors to the Hawai'ian
economy will be slowly lost. Reducing electricity costs through the stimulation of development
and sale of alternative energy from NELHA is the most practicable and cost effective manner to
achieve this goal.

This Senate Bill 1065 would also make it possible for NELHA to transmit power to
adjoining state agencies, reducing their cost of conducting the business ofthe state.

NELHA supports the passage of this Bill into an Act as NELHA believes its passage and
implementation will render the organization more efficient and cost-effective and enable it to
better serve its tenants and the state.

Thank you very much for your consideration of my testimony and if you have any
questions, I would be happy to take and answer them now to the best of my ability. Thank you
again for your time.




